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Angelus Letter

27 April 2020

Monday of the Third Week of Easter

Dear Parish Family,

Fr. Trenta wrote in to let us know why we did not hear from our bishops over the weekend.  He shared that they postponed their meeting from Friday to Monday (today) in light of the Governor’s possible unveiling of a step-down plan today.  Is it possible that I will have news for you tomorrow morning?  I ardently hope so.

Meanwhile, today I have a meeting to determine what to do about the end of this school year and the beginning of next.  It will be somewhat tentative because we are trying to build something without all of the tools - the tools being information.  Once again, I hope to know more tomorrow and then we can start setting a clearer course for navigation.  

ORGAN CONCERT

Lynn Steward, our music director, will be performing a live-stream organ concert this coming Thursday based on your suggestion of hymns.  I must say, it is an interesting and diverse selection thus far!  If you want a possible last minute entry you may send it to: lfrey011@gmail.com
GROUNDS CREW

For those who might like to join in and help our amazing volunteer grounds crew, whose goal is to make our parish grounds beautiful every year - a particularly needed and appreciated job this year since so many people are using our campus as a destination spot for their walks, here is a report of what is coming up and opportunities for you to be involved along with the virus-safety precautions that they are taking.

Dear Volunteers Ground’s Crew Members and Potential Members:

“The grounds crew will not distribute mulch this year.  The improvement in landscape appearance is not worth the virus risk.
“We have listed the jobs that need done this season and would like the grounds crew members to volunteer for the ones they wish to do. Some are “one time only” jobs and others are “more than once” jobs.   After we get a list of volunteers, we will send out an email with the list of jobs and volunteers (and their telephone numbers) so those on each job can communicate with each other and coordinate their efforts with minimum virus risk.  Any job can be done at the time convenient and safe for all those working on that job.
Mid May
Fred King and Jim Dettling will put out the hose reels and hoses for watering. Volunteers are need to:
· Cultivate all flower beds to prepare for planting.
· Remove all remaining dirt/grass/weed clumps and drop them on the dirt pile near the greenhouse.  They will be sprayed later to kill all grass and weeds. 
End of May
Flowers will be planted in the landscape areas on May 23 with May 30 as a rain date. This includes the east side of the church, near the St. Theresa and St. Francis statues, in front of the rectory wall, at the ends of the rectory walkway, around the Blessed Mother statue near the rectory porch, and around the Sacred Heart statue. Coordinate your efforts with Patty Smith at 330-607-6787. 
Entire Season
Fred King and Jim Dettling will spray weeds in all areas where spraying will not damage flowers or other plants and spray weeds and grass in all the driveways and sidewalks on Thursday mornings. Volunteers are need to: 
              
· Pull weeds and unwanted grass from established flower beds around the church, rectory, school and Zwisler Hall.  The “Thursday morning” crew will handle most of this but any volunteer can do it when they are on campus.
· Deadhead flowers as needed.  The “Thursday morning” crew will handle most of this but any volunteer can do it when they are on campus.
· There are many hedges that need trimmed and people to pick up the clippings. If you can help, please contact Dick Gross at rgross@uakron.edu for more information.  
· There is already a volunteer crew to water the landscape plants, but volunteers to help at times would be appreciated.  The less rain, the more watering is needed.  If you can help, please call Jeannie King at 330-864-5777.”
My deepest thanks goes out to our faithful and hardy volunteers.  You make a HUGE impact on our parish.      

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:  Tim & Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Mark, pray for us.
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




